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SUBJECT: Installation of No Parking Signs on Slurry Seal and Overlay Projects
- SUMMARY:

A study of installing No Parking signs on slurry seal and overlay projects at 50 |
foot intervals indicates an increase in cost of $10,000 per year. :

It is recamended that current signing policy be continued with closer compl iance
by contractors to contract specifications requiring installing and maintaining "No
Parking" signs will minimize problems.

BACKGROUND

At the September 11th Council meeting it was requested that Public Works report on
the feasibility of posting signs restricting parking for resurfacing and/or street

- improvements at 50 foot intervals rather than at 150 to 200 foot intervals. We
have reviewed our specifications for construction projects. We find that for
slurry seal projects we currently require a minimm of three barricades per block
on each side of the street, with a maximum spacing of 200 feet. These signs are to
be placed 72 hours in advance of construction. The contractor is required to
furnish, install, and maintain these signs.

It is possible to require placing the barricades at 50 foot intervals. This would
require a sign every second parking space. Each sign mounted on a barricade costs
approximately $10 to furnish, install, maintain and remove. We estimate c¢hanging
policy to require barricades at 50 foot intervals would cost an additional $10,000
per year for slurry seal amnd overlay projects. Costs would increase if other types
of projects were included. For this reason, we do not recammend placing the signs
at 50 foot intervals.

The problem of residents being surprised by overlay or slurry seal projects is
largely created by individuals moving the signs. Other individuals simply ignore
them. We cannot eliminate either behavior but we can require the contractor to
install and maintain the signs in more strict compliance with the specifications.
This will help assure adequate notice. R S
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It is our recommendation that current sign spacing practice be continued. Signs

will be at a maximum interval of 150 to 200 feet, depending on field conditions.
Engineering's Construction Section will require closer adherence to the specifications'
requirements that the signs be mamtamed and/or replaced by the c:ontractor during
construction.

FINANCIAL DATA -

None.

RECOMMENDATION .

Accept report of Department of Public Works.
, Respectfully ?@ '

" L. M. Frink
Deputy Director of Publlc Works
Recommendation Approved :

Qeths ) fp

Walter J. Slipe
City Manager
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